IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE








17th July, 2003 








St. Mary’s Church Hall,








Penry Avenue,








Cadishead.








Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.








      “ 

 ended:  9.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean, Lightup and Mann



Richard Abernethy – Irlam Accord



Gordon Ashton – Arthritis Campaign



Bridie Madden – Irlam and Cadishead Credit Union



Jeanette Williams – Craig Hall Day Centre



Richard Dooley – Princes Park Garden Centre



Gladys Marshall – Irlam Over 50’s Club



Nancy Heap – ICHI



Sybil Norcott – Irlam WI and Moss



Jane McNulty – Irlam Writers’ Group



John Shelley – Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks



Terry Handsley – De Traffords Residents’ Association



Guy Williams – Cadishead Sports JFC



Susan Cotterill – Mossland Health Walks



Mary Cherry – Local History Group



Geoffrey Knight – St. Clement’s Tenants’ Association



Bill Brock 

} Resident



Peter Marshall 
}



J. Booth

}



L. Keogh

}



J. Barber

}



I. Oakes

}



A. Rice

}



A. Madigan

}



B. Hall


}



J. Brady

}



D. Brady

}



J. Connell

}



Liz Hill


}



A. Walker

}



S. Toft


}



Brian Forster

}



Sue Ness

}



Rob Fairhurst – Salford Community Venture



Debbie Kemp
} Salford Primary Care Trust



Janice Lowndes
}

Alison Crush 

} CTAC

Mark Johnson
}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Bleese – Area Co-ordinator



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Chris Trueblood – Community Development Worker

Trupti Patel – Development Services Directorate

Shirley Lundstram – Education and Leisure Directorate

Patrick Arnold – New Prospect Housing Limited

Tim Jones – Chief Executive Directorate



Claire Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Richard Abernethy be elected as the Chairman of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2003/04.

2. ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:
THAT John Shelley be elected as the Deputy Chairman of the Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2003/04.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Rev. A. Hardy, Charlotte Newson, Ron Parker, A. Whitfield and Beryl Woodcroft.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that nominations for membership of the Community Committee had been received from (i) Irlam Over 50’s Club (Gladys Marchall/Alan Graney), (ii) Irlam and Cadishead Local History Group (Mary Cherry), and (iii) Princes Park Garden Centre (Richard Dooley).

RESOLVED:
THAT the identified representatives from the organisations detailed above be approved as members of the Community Committee.

4.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the Community Committee held on 15th May, 2003, were approved as a correct record of the meeting, subject to (i) Minute 86 being amended to indicate that an apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Terry Handsley, and (ii) Minute 88(e) being amended to read ‘Business Premises located near to Hayes Road,’ rather than Hayes Avenue.

5.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 15th May, 2003, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 88(a) – Residential Development at Fairhills Road
Trupti Patel reported that the amended plan regarding alterations to the approved layout, including layout of paths, had not yet been received from Peel Holdings.

Concerns were expressed that the building work on the above development, which was well underway, did not appear to comply with the plans that had been approved.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to meet with the six ward councillors and the Chairman of the Community Committee in order for discussion to take place with regard to the concerns in relation to the above development.

(b) Minute 88(d) – Report – Cycling Facilities and Cycling Related Issues
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the above report was to be submitted for consideration to the next meeting of (i) the Cycling Forum, to be held on 9th September, 2003, and (ii) the Local Transport Working Group, the date of which was to be arranged. 

(c) Minute 91 – Greater Manchester Ambulance Service NHS Trust
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that an article with regard to the First Responder Scheme in Irlam had been included in the summer edition of the Newsletter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d) Minute 93 – Budget Applications considered by the Irlam and Cadishead Community Initiatives Budget Panel – 30th April, 2003
The Chairman reported that (i) a letter had been sent to the Director of Education and Leisure expressing the Committee’s regret and disappointment with regard to the withdrawal of the Events Grant and the Community Arts Grant this year, together with members concerns in relation to the negative impact that the withdrawal of the above grants was likely to have on community capacity building activities in the area, and (ii) a response had been received from the Director of Education and Leisure which indicated that (a) elected members had been required to take some very difficult decisions about reducing the level of some services in order to minimise the rise in Council Tax this year, (b) the decision to discontinue the Events Grant had been taken with a great deal of regret, and (c) advice on a number of issues relating to events could be obtained by contacting Sue Bainbridge on 0161-778-0340.

Councillor Kean reported that the Chairs and Deputy Chairs of the City’s Community Committees had been informed at a recent meeting that the concerns that had been expressed in relation to the withdrawal of the above grants would be taken on board during the budget process for 2004/05.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Minute 95 – Poor Appearance of Properties – Liverpool Road
Councillor Hunt reported that (i) contact had been made with the owner of one of the properties, who was no longer living in the area, and he had agreed to try to improve the condition of his property, and (ii) efforts would continue to be made to contact the owners of the remaining properties.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 97 – Salford Reds Stadium, Barton
Trupti Patel reported that initial assessments had been carried out, however, considerable information was required before the planning application with regard to the above development could be presented to the Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 98 – Irlam and Cadishead Land and Local Produce
Councillor Jones reported that the following motion had been approved at the meeting of Full Council, held on 18th June, 2003: 

"The City Council is asked to support Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee in its efforts to address the very real problems being experienced by the farmers on Chat Moss.

There is a fear that over 3,000 acres of grade 1 agricultural land in both Irlam and Cadishead and Eccles could soon be abandoned as farmland.  Chat Moss is a good source of fresh, high quality produce.  Locally there is a real need to encourage the growth of such products as a preventative health measure.

If we do nothing, the future of Chat Moss, as prime agricultural land, could be jeopardised.  Not only would this result in a rise in local unemployment, but would bring the Moss under increasing pressure to be developed.

This City Council is resolved to work with the farmers to help them develop their future so that farmland can be retained for the benefit of Salford and it's residents."

Councillor Jones indicated that (i) information was required regarding the intentions of Peel Holdings in relation to the land that they had acquired on the Moss, and (ii) a further meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Land and Local Produce Group was to be held in the near future.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update regarding this matter be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(h) Minute 99 – Fishing Rights and Surface Water Drainage
Trupti Patel reported that (i) investigations were on-going with regard to the issues around fishing rights, and (ii) United Utilities had been requested to carry out investigations in relation to the concerns around surface water drainage.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update regarding this matter be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(i) Minute 102 – Irlam and Cadishead Community Action Plan
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator circulated a draft summary of the actions that had been achieved between July, 2002 and July, 2003.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be advised of any amendments to the above document as soon as possible.



(2) THAT the Draft Community Action Plan 2003-2006 be submitted to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(j) Minute 103 – Riding of Motor Bikes along the ‘Old River’

Councillor Jones reported that, since the last Community Committee, two meetings, involving the police and local residents, had been held during which discussion had taken place regarding possible measures that could be taken in order to address the problems in relation to the above, and work was on-going in relation to this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

6.
PRINCES PARK MASTER PLAN
Alison Crush and Mark Johnson (a) provided information with regard to (i) how the Master Plan had been developed, and (ii) the consultation events that had taken place, and (b) presented the Master Plan to the Community Committee.

A petition, containing the signatures of 47 residents who were opposed to the proposed location of the BMX Track, (adjacent to Liverpool Road), was submitted to the meeting.  The petition indicated that those residents who had signed the document were in no way opposed to the idea of the track, as they could see how beneficial having such an amenity in the Irlam and Cadishead area would be for the youth and the future of the area, however, they felt that the current proposed location of the track was not only unsatisfactory for many residents, but could be dangerous for the children using the facility, and for passing motorists.

A lengthy discussion took place regarding (i) the concerns raised in relation to the proposed location of the track, and (ii) possible alternative sites for the facility.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that (a) there was general approval with regard to the Master Plan, with the exception of the proposed location of the BMX Track, and (b) the Community Committee identified a preferred site for the facility, located adjacent to the swimming baths car park.



(2) THAT any outstanding issues in relation to the BMX Track be addressed as quickly as possible in order to ensure that funding for the facility is not lost.



(3) THAT the young people involved be congratulated on having raised £28,000 towards the cost of the BMX Track.

7.
FIR STREET/LORD STREET TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES
Trupti Patel reported that (a) consultation regarding proposed traffic calming measures in respect of Fir Street and Lord Street had initially been carried out with local residents approximately two years ago, (b) further consultation, involving local residents and ward councillors had recently taken place, and (c) the proposed measures had been amended to reflect the comments that had been received during the consultation exercises that had been undertaken.

A number of residents expressed concern in relation to the consultation process, with particular reference being made to (i) some residents having failed to receive the consultation documents, which had been distributed by a commercial organisation, on behalf of the City Council, (ii) the consultation documents that had been distributed during July, 2003, having been dated May, 2003, and (iii) a resident having been given incorrect information by an officer of the City Council with regard to plans in relation to Hayes Road.

Residents expressed their view that a traffic management scheme was required in addition to the proposed traffic calming measures.

Trupti Patel explained that following the implementation of the physical traffic calming measures, a traffic study would be undertaken in order to identify the traffic management measures that were required.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Community Committee members supported the proposed traffic calming measures in respect of Fir Street and Lord Street.



(2) THAT it be noted that, following the implementation of the traffic calming measures, a traffic study would be undertaken in order to identify the traffic management measures required.



(3) THAT Trupti Patel inform the Design Team of the concerns that had been expressed by residents in relation to the consultation process.



(4) THAT the revised plans be distributed to all residents who would be affected by the implementation of the traffic calming measures.

8.
RECYCLING
The Chairman reported that Malcolm Cooper, Environmental Services Directorate, had been unable to attend the meeting, but had submitted a report providing an update in relation to the Kerbside Recycling Collection Scheme.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

9. SALFORD’S LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP, COMMUNITY PLAN AND

NEIGHBOURHOOD RENEWAL STRATEGY

Tim Jones gave a presentation regarding Salford’s Local Strategic Partnership, Community Plan and Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy, with specific reference to:

· the role of the Local Strategic Partnership,

· Salford’s Community Plan,

· Salford’s Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy,

· Irlam and Cadishead’s position against government targets,

· priorities for action,

· resourcing the strategy,

· implications,

· monitoring progress,

· taking things forward,

· Salford’s Early Warning System.

RESOLVED:
THAT Tim Jones be thanked for an informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

10.
RADIO REGEN
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) Radio Regen were proposing to start work in the area in November, 2003, with a broadcast scheduled to take place during February, 2004, and (b) John Mills would be providing further information with regard to the project at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT further information with regard to the above matter be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

11.
PATRICK ARNOLD – NEW TENANT PARTICIPATION OFFICER, NEW

PROSPECT HOUSING LIMITED
Patrick Arnold (a) provided information with regard to (i) Eccles and Irlam Area Housing Forum, and (ii) Eccles and Irlam Area Housing Local Board, and (b) encouraged anybody interested in forming a residents group, or requiring further information, to contact him on telephone number 0161-607-6704.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT Patrick Arnold be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

12.
SHIRLEY LUNDSTRAM – ARTS DEVELOPMENT OFFICER, EDUCATION AND 

LEISURE DIRECTORATE
Shirley Lundstram (a) informed the Committee that Charlotte Newson had recently been appointed as part-time Community Arts Officer for Irlam and Cadishead, (b) reported that Charlotte was currently based at Salford Museum and Art Gallery and could be contacted on telephone number 0161-925-9912, although it was planned that she would be moving to Irlam Council Offices in the near future, and (d) reported that the Arts Service had submitted a successful bid to the Positive Action Young People (PAYP) fund, of which £7,000 was to be allocated to Charlotte to carry out work in the area.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Shirley Lundstram be thanked for her attendance at the

meeting.

13.
CADISHEAD BYPASS
The Chairman referred to the need for a Working Group to be formed, consisting of Community Committee members, in order to consider and comment on the more detailed design of the bypass and, in particular, the landscaping aspects of the development.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel advise the relevant officers within the Development Services Directorate of the need for a Working Group, consisting of Community Committee members, to be involved in the more detailed design of the bypass in order to avoid future problems occurring with regard to landscape maintenance.

14.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD

COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (a) reported on the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, arising from the meeting held on 2nd July, 2003, (b) referred to an application for funding that had previously been submitted by the Education and Leisure Directorate, for up to £15,000 to fund a part-time Community Arts Worker for a 12-month period, that had been approved at the meeting of the Community Committee held on 20th March, 2003, to be funded from the Youth Action Key Fund, (c) reported that the Community Committee had received less than anticipated this year from the Youth Action Key Fund and, as a result, were £80 short in relation to the above grant, and (d) requested that approval be granted for £80 to be allocated from the devolved budget for this purpose.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Panel in relation to the applications for funding from the Community Committee with regard to (i) Helping Hands Minor Repair, (ii) Irlam and Cadishead Gardening Association, (iii) Greater Manchester Police F Division, and (iv) Salford Heart Care Support Group, be endorsed.



(2) THAT approval be granted for £80 to be allocated from the Devolved Budget for the above purpose.

15.
APPOINTMENT OF COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL FOR 2003/04

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillors Hunt and Kean, Basil Pearson, Nancy Heap and John Shelley be appointed as members of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Initiatives Budget Panel for the municipal year 2003/04.

16.
SCRUTINY TOPIC
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (a) the Community Committee had been requested to suggest a topic for consideration via the scrutiny process, and (b) at a recent meeting of the Political Executive Group, Princes Park had been suggested as an appropriate topic.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee supported the suggestion that Princes Park be considered via the scrutiny process.

17.
OSTEOPOROSIS TESTS
Sybil Norcott (i) reported that tests for osteoporosis had recently been available for one day at Irlam Council Offices, and (ii) requested, on behalf of Irlam Women’s Institute, that thanks be recorded to the staff at the Council Offices for having allowed the building to be used for this purpose.

18.
LOCAL PHARMACIES
Sybil Norcott (i) requested the Community Committee’s support, on behalf of Irlam Women’s Institute, with regard to a petition opposing plans for a local pharmacy to be incorporated within the local supermarket, and (ii) reported that concerns existed regarding local pharmacies being open without a pharmacist being present at the premises.

RESOLVED:
THAT Clive Brown seek further information with regard to the above matters and report back to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

19.
FLY TIPPING - MOTORWAY BRIDGE, CUTNOOK LANE
Sybil Norcott expressed concern with regard to the large amount of fly tipping that was taking place at the motorway bridge on Cutnook Lane and suggested that arrangements be made for a skip to be located at the site for a specified period.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Kean discuss the above suggestion with the Chairman of the appropriate Residents’ Association.

20.
SPORTS AND LEISURE DEVELOPMENT TRUST
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that Guy Williams had recently been selected to represent Irlam and Cadishead on the Shadow Board of the Sports and Leisure Development Trust.

21.
BREAST FRIENDS SUPPORT GROUP
Janice Lowndes (a) provided information regarding the above Group, involving local women, which offered encouragement, guidance and reassurance for breastfeeding mums, and (b) reported that a member of the support team would call straight back once contacted on telephone number 07766 114821.

22.
POLICE ISSUES
A discussion took place regarding the proposals by Greater Manchester Police in relation to the reorganisation of the police premises on Salford Division.

RESOLVED:
THAT Chief Supt. Brian Wroe, or an appropriate representative from Greater Manchester Police, be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order to provide further clarification with regard to the above proposals.

23.
LEA GOVERNOR VACANCIES IN IRLAM AND CADISHEAD
RESOLVED:
THAT anybody interested in becoming an LEA Governor contact Liz Whelan on telephone number 0161-778-0261.

24.
IT FACILITIES IN LOCAL LIBRARIES
Concern was expressed in relation to the fact that IT facilities located at Irlam and Cadishead Libraries were not available for use for two hours each day, i.e. half an hour after opening time, half an hour before closing time and one hour during lunch time.

RESOLVED:
THAT the above matter be brought to the attention of Robin Culpin, Education and Leisure Directorate, and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

25. CLAIRE EDWARDS – MATERNITY LEAVE
The Chairman reported that Claire Edwards would soon be commencing maternity leave and thanked her, on behalf of the Community Committee, for the work that she had carried out.

26.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday 18th September, 2003, at Irlam Community Centre, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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